Town of Mazomanie Board Meeting and Summer Potluck 

Minutes
July 8, 2013
Call to order/Proof of Posting:  While the potluck was scheduled to be held at Adler’s Landing on the Wisconsin River, it was instead held at the Town Hall due to an incredible influx of mosquitoes.  Good food was had by all.  The Board Meeting was called to order by Chairman Fred Wolf at 7:05. Supervisors present were Melody Moore, Carrie Richard and Dan Behringer. Stan Beuthin was a little late.  The agenda was posted on July 5, 2013 with change: This is NOT a joint Board and Land Plan Meeting—only a Town Board Meeting. Also with addition: Approval of operator’s license for Molly Mason (#7). The agenda was published on July 4th.

Approval of June 10, 2013 meeting minutes. Motion to approve by Melody Moore, second by Carrie Richard.  Approved 4-0.
Approval of May and June 2013 financial report: Motion to approve the May financial statement by Moore, second by Behringer. Approved 4-0.  Motion by Behringer, second  by Moore to approve the June financial statement with the note that $15.43 was missing from the bank total.  The clerk should look into this.  Approved. 4-0.
Public Input- Polly Craig asked how a resident gets a dog license and she was given instructions.
Awarding of Town scholarships to high school graduates, Hannah Craig and Kaleb Wolf.  Chairman Wolf presented $500 scholarships to both Craig and Wolf.  Each student introduced themselves.  Hannah Craig will attend Antioch College this fall and Kaleb will study biology at UW LaCrosse. 
Intergovernmental agreement on purchase of new vote counting machine for the Town
Motion by Behringer, second by Richard, to sign a memorandum of understanding with Dane County to purchase a new voting counting machine in 2014 with a plastic box, silver maintenance agreement and one payment for the total amount of approximately $3000.  Approved 4-

Approval of operator’s license for Molly Mason.  
Molly paid the operator’s license fee of $25 to the Town, a background check revealed no criminal history and her Wisconsin seller/server certification was completed on 1/06/2013.  Motion to approve by Moore, second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0.
Approval of Disbursements.  Motion to approve by Behringer, Second by Moore. Approved 4-0.
Board Input: Van Cleve reported that Shoreland Zoning Permits will become a huge problem and added expense for Town of Mazomanie Residents and noted that Brian Drager (remodeling the Wolf Farmhouse on Hudson Road) was completely frustrated by the process.  He spent one day learning that he needed a shoreland zoning permit.  No one at Dane County could really tell him the process for obtaining one.  The next day he came to the Town Hall. Curt Kodl (zoning administrator) was called—He was not sure how to proceed but had investigate and return the call.  The next day Brian went back into Dane County Zoning (at the city county building) for pre-approval of his site plan.  This is required.  Then he had to drive over to Land Conservation at 1 Fen Oak Court (off Stoughton Road) and pay $100 (flat fee) for a quickie version of the permit. (he is only adding 300 square feet) Then he had to return to the City County Building and pay the standard fees for the issuance of his zoning permit.  It took him all day. Van Cleve suggested that the Town write a letter to Zoning requesting that the process is simplified and the rules for a “quickie permit” as opposed to a full-blown shoreland zoning permit be outlined.  Van Cleve will put this on the agenda for both the Land Pland and the Board in August.

Behringer wanted to know if there was any more news on the issue of who is going to pay for EMS workers insurance.  Van Cleve will look into this for the august meeting.
Van Cleve also noted that the July issue of the Dane County Town’s magazine had a good article on “donations”.  She urged all the supervisors to read the article and that this topic should also be placed on the August agenda.

Confirm next board meeting date:  August 12, 2013
Motion to adjourn to closed session pursuant to WI Statutes,19.85(1)(e) to discuss (e) Deliberating or negotiating the purchase of public properties by Beuthin, second by Richard.  Roll call vote.  All voted in favor of going into closed session. Behringer and Wolf recused themselves from this discussion. Beuthin, Moore and Richard, along with clerk Maria Van Cleve and Treasurer Jan Hake were present for the closed session.

Adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm.
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk

